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July 18, 2006
NOTICE OF PACIFICORP
DRAFT REQUEST FOR  PROPOSAL
PURSUANT TO WAC 480-107

 (Comments due by September 11, 2006)

RE:
Docket No. UE-050990, PacifiCorp
Request for Proposal for new resources, WAC 480-107 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS:

On July 11, 2006, PacifiCorp filed with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) its draft Request for Proposals (RFP).   
The RFP is required by WAC 480-107.  WAC 480-107-015 (3) (b) specifies that all interested parties shall be provided a 60-day public comment period on PacifiCorp’s RFP to acquire new generating resources through a competitive bidding process.  Following the comment period the Commission has 30 days to take action with respect to the solicitation for new resources.  
Written comments should be filed with the Commission, bearing the above caption and docket number, no later than September 11, 2006.  The draft RFP is currently scheduled for Commission decision at its regularly scheduled open meeting on September 27, 2006.
Copies of PacifiCorp’s advice letter and draft RFP, including all accompanying materials can be obtained from Ms. Stacey Kusters at PacifiCorp.  Telephone: (503) 813-5351 or email at stacey.kusters@pacificorp.com.  The draft RFP is available directly at either PacifiCorp’s website www.pacificorp.com or from the Commission at www.wutc.wa.gov/050990.
Questions concerning Pacificorp’s RFP should be directed to either Ms. Kusters at PacifiCorp or to Commission Staff, Mr. Alan Buckley at (360) 664-1306 or e-mail at abuckley@wutc.wa.gov. 

Sincerely,

CAROLE J. WASHBURN

Executive Secretary

